

Council Memorandum

Date: October 6, 2020

To: Committee of the Whole

From: Councillor Richardson

Re: Traffic Calming on Glengarry Road, Bethany

Recommendation

That the Memorandum from Councillor Richardson, regarding Traffic Calming on Glengarry Road, Bethany be received;

That Glengarry Road in Bethany, Ontario be considered for addition to the Rural Traffic Calming 40 km speed area;

That staff be directed to review and consider options to improve the functionality of Glengarry Road in Bethany, Ontario and report back to Council by Q1 2021; and

That this recommendation be forwarded to Council for consideration at the next Regular Council Meeting.

Rationale

Concerns regarding vehicular traffic speeds have increased with the installation of the new playground and park along Glengarry Road.

It is imperative that speeds are reduced along this road in order to protect the residents and children that frequent the park.